## Governor's Guide Governor Martin Trapp

#### 8-F-1 Paid Claims

Box 1

- Folder 1: *1922 and 1923.* Includes claims for travel, supplies, salaries, extraditions, rewards, and other expenses. Includes some related correspondence.
  - 2-3: *1924, A-M,* and *1924, O-Y.* Claims.
  - 4-8: *1925, A-E; 1925, F-H; 1925, J-M; 1925, N-S;* and *1925, T-Y*. Claims.

### Box 2

- Folders 1-2: *1926, A-P,* and *1926, R-Y.* Claims.
  - 3: *Paid Claims-Requisitions, 1924-1926.*
  - 4: *Payroll, 1924 and 1926.* Includes monthly payroll rosters.
  - 5-6: *General Revenue, 1924-1926.* Includes books for various accounts, including salary and supply funds.
  - 7: *Paid Claims, 1924.* Note: actually this file is the General Revenue record for 1924.
  - 8: Claims, 1923.

## 8-F-2 <u>Subject File</u>

Box 1

- Folder 1: *Accountancy, Board of, 1925.* Regarding replacement of a member on the expiration of his term.
  - 2: Adjutant General (1), 1922-1925. Items concern claim of Fenton Sanger for his service in giving physical examinations to National Guard recruits, uniform allowance, appointments to West Point, national forest revenues, apprehension of an escaped prisoner, Veterans of Foreign War Americanization program, American Indian Convention, coalfield problems after a pay scale reduction, Defense Test Day, and applications, endorsements, requests for favors, and such.

#### Box 1 Cont'd

Folder 3: *Adjutant General (2), 1925.* Topics are Defense Test Day, plan for athletic activities at the summer encampment and camp information, leasing a rifle range, commendations, applications, endorsements, and claims.

- 4: *Adjutant General (3), 1926.* Topics include a boxing tournament, crowd control for the Johnston inauguration, National Council for the Prevention of War (a "Bolshevik front" whose member organizations included the American Federation of Teachers and the League of Women Voters), pamphlet entitled "The Roll Call," disasters (tornado and mine), and requests.
- 5: Adult Blind Commission, 1923-1926.
- 6: Board of Affairs, 1925-1926.

Includes letters about conditions in various state institutions, coal for Taft, and solicitations including an electricity contract, furniture, movies and others. Problems include the printing plant, livestock, and twine manufacturing at state institutions. Also featured is the American Plan.

7: Agriculture, Board of, 1925-1926.

Topics are a deficiency for Murray State, North Central States Agriculture Conference, potato inspection, National Farm School Conference, cotton acreage, education, Better Understanding Between Industry and Agriculture, farm tenancy, Agriculture and Highway Map of Oklahoma, murder case of Oklahoma v. C. L. Younger, politics at Oklahoma A & M, personnel matters at Langston, and American Forest Week.

- 8-9: Sale of Alcohol Reports, 1925-1926. Includes lists of those eligible to purchase and reports of sales by the Porter-Crew and Alexander drug companies, and apothecary bonds.
- American Legion, 1924. Includes claims and copies of bills and resolutions about veterans' facilities in Oklahoma.
- 11: *American Red Cross, 1922-1924.* Contents include deficiencies and claims on the emergency relief fund.
- 12: *Arbitration, Board of, 1925.* Contents about membership on the board.
- 13: *Architects, Board of, 1925-1926.* Applications and endorsements, and controversy concerning an architect serving as his own contractor.

## Box 2

- Folder 1: *Attorney General (1), 1925-1926.* Includes the licensing of an architect, prosecution of a bank robber, separate schools and state funds, petition for investigation of the Dewey County attorney, special attorneys, city charters, violations of child labor laws, and requests for investigations and special attorneys.
  - 2: Attorney General (2), 1925-1926. Topics are eminent domain, kidnapping, separate schools and state funds, Oklahoma University dormitory bonds, petition for rehearing for the Choctaw Pressed Brick Company v. Oklahoma State Penitentiary, and requests for special attorneys and assistance.
  - 3: Attorney General (3), 1925-1926.
     Matters discussed criminal cases, Mexican nationals, schoolteacher who was also a state legislator, city charter, and requests for investigations of officials.
  - 4: *Attorney General (4), 1924-1926.* Correspondence relates to the Red River case, Ku Klux Klan and police brutality against black prisoners, Choctaw Brick case and others.
  - 5: *State Auditor*. Commissions for a convention.
  - 6: *Aylesworth State Prison Farm.* In file is a 1924 report on conditions, the superintendent, and complaints.
  - 7: *Banking Department, 1925-1926.* Topics include charters, liquidating agents, guaranteed bank deposits, unhappy depositors, claims and liens, and the inheritance tax. Miscellaneous newspaper clippings.
  - 8: *Rewards for Bank Robberies, 1925.* Includes court documents and correspondence for cases.
  - 9: *Rewards for Bank Robberies, 1926.* Same as above. Also includes a request for a reward for the president of a failed bank. Misfiled correspondence about an apothecary bond.
  - 9a: Bar Association, Reports of Committees, 1924.
  - 10: *State Boys Training School, Pauls Valley, 1924-1926.* Topics are underage boys and paroles.

Box 2 Cont'd

Folder	11:	<i>Budget Office, 1924-1925.</i> Includes lists of needs for Pauls Valley and the University of Oklahoma, deficiencies, and opposition letter for an excessively large budget.
	12:	Building and Loan Board, 1925. Applications and endorsements.
	13:	<i>Central State Hospital, Norman, 1924-1926.</i> Reports on conditions, commitments, and the revolving fund. Also includes complaints from blacks about their treatment by whites.
Box 3 Folder	1:	<i>Cameron State School of Agriculture, 1925.</i> Invitation declined.
	2:	<i>Central State Teachers College.</i> Invitations and favors.
	3:	<i>Charities and Corrections, 1924-1926.</i> Includes a report of conditions at Darlington drug center, complaint of immorality at Helena, list of functions and institutions in the department, and requests for money.
	4:	<i>Bureau of Child Hygiene, 1924.</i> Contents consist of letter from the director, trying to keep her job despite a possible legislative increase in the job requirements.
	5-10:	<i>Commissioner of the Land Office, Meeting Minutes, January-December, 1925</i> ; and <i>January-December 1926</i> .
	11:	<i>Commissioner of the Land Office.</i> Includes disputed sales, application and endorsement, notice of bids, oil and gas leases, draft budget, and report of business.
Box 3a Folder		<i>Confederate Home, 1924-1926.</i> Includes a rejected pension application, thanks from appointed board members, resignation, complaints, a request for money, problems with residents, and monthly reports.
	2:	<i>Confederate Memorial Hall, 1924.</i> Correspondence on problems and appointments with the custodians.

## Box 3a Cont'd

Folder	3:	Corporation Commission, 1924-1926.
10100		Includes a protest by the Pecos and Northern Texas Railway, and an application for permission to build a rail line from Ardmore to Lubbock.
	4-5:	Charters Issued, 1925 and 1926. Monthly lists.
	6:	Board of Chiropractic Examiners, 1924-1926. Includes filling a vacancy and an individual case.
	7:	<i>Criminal Court of Appeals, 1925-1926.</i> Includes a habeas corpus case and others, and the issue of binding twine.
	8:	<i>Board of Dental Examiners, 1924-1926.</i> Includes a resignation and appointment, a temporary dental license for Texas, police commissions, elimination of the highway department, lists of registered dentists for 1923 and 1924, and the 1924 annual board report.
	9:	<i>Deaf, Blind and Orphans (colored), Taft, 1924-1925.</i> Includes the 1925 financial report as well as correspondence about paroles and claims of inadequate conditions at the institution.
	10:	<i>Drainage, Irrigation, and Reclamation, 1924-1926.</i> Treated are the Poteau River dam project, National Drainage Congress, 1907 murder case, Arkansas River control, applications and endorsements, and flood control.
Box 4		
Folder	1:	<i>East Central State Teachers College, Ada, 1924-1926.</i> Includes a deficiency request, invitation, request for a job, and quarterly bulletins and catalogs for 1924 and 1925.
	2:	<i>Eastern Oklahoma Hospital, Vinita, 1924-1926.</i> Highlighted is the 1925 request for superintendent to be an expert witness in a case of insanity defense.
	3:	<i>State Embalming Board.</i> Includes appointment of members and proceedings of the Oklahoma Funeral Directors Association for 1923 and 1924.
	4:	<i>Board of Equalization.</i> A tax increase or two for fiscal year 1926.
	5-6:	<i>Board of Equalization Meetings, 1925</i> and <i>1926.</i> Minutes.

#### Box 4 Cont'd

- Folder 7: Statement of Expenditures. Monthly reports of 1924 and 1925 from state institutions such as Central Oklahoma State Hospital; Confederate Home; Oklahoma State Penitentiary; State Reformatory; Western Oklahoma Hospital; State University Hospital; and Eastern Oklahoma Hospital.
  - 8: *Institute for the Feeble-Minded, Enid, 1924-1926.* Includes correspondence on admissions, report for July through December of 1924, applications and endorsements, money problems, report of conditions as of June 4, 1924, and a problem with missing livestock.
  - 9: Fish and Game Commission, 1925-1926. Includes requests for special favors such as fish for private use and deputies' commissions to protect private property, letters from a person who cannot tell if he has been fired or not, complaints about deputies, party politics, suggestions for improvement of Medicine Park Hatchery, financial reports for 1924 through 1926, jackrabbit extermination day in Texas County, buffalo surplus, activities of the department, letter about the department, report of game law violations, report about the Ellis County game preserve, reports about properties, monthly reports, USDA bulletin about game laws for 1925 and 1926, the Wichita National Forest, applications and endorsements, and letters of support for legislation.
  - 10: *Fish and Game Warden*. Requests for commissions.
  - 11: *Fire Marshal's Office.* Report of activities for 1925 and 1926.
  - 12: *Forestry Commission, 1925-1926.* Includes a report of activities and appointment of members.
  - 13: Fraternal Insurance Board, 1924.
     Includes a resignation, an investigation, and correspondence on insurance groups. Also meeting minutes for February
  - 14: *Geographic Board of Oklahoma, 1926.* Appointments.
  - 15: Oklahoma Geological Survey, 1924-1925.
     Items include report for December of 1924, request for a survey, complaint against a potential member, and requests for and success in the reestablishment of the survey.

#### Box 4 Cont'd

Folder 16:	<i>Governor's Messages, 1925 and 1927.</i> Topics include banking, code commissioners, fraternal insurance companies, bonds and other legislative subjects, flood control, and road
	money, report about the state penitentiary, Governor's Message for 1925, and a financial report for the governor's office for 1925-1926.
17:	Governors' Conference, 1925.

Includes a list of current governors.

Box 5

- Folder 1: *F. F. Blachly-Graphs, 1924.* An OU person wants to publish the graphs, but lacks money so asks governor to finance the project.
  - 2: *Hartshorne-Wilburton Coal Fields, 1925.* Includes supportive letters regarding the 1925 strike, anti-union materials, and report of Henryetta's conditions mentioning prayer as a tool of strikers.
  - 3: Health Department, 1925-1926. Includes 1926 annual report of the state health laboratory, correspondence dealing with malaria, a national tuberculosis hospital, Cooperative Rural Health Work for fiscal year 1925, Tulsa garbage hog pens, a mobile health laboratory, conditions at Darlington, people fighting to keep their jobs, persons heading for conventions, and legislative proposals.
  - 4: *Highway Department, 1926.* Correspondence topics include auto licenses, endorsements for automobile tax collector, and a complaint about the deficient nature of road maintenance.
  - 5: Oklahoma Historical Society, 1924-1926.
     Features the historical report, proposed amendments to the society's constitution, John Brandt's trumpet, miscellaneous monthly reports and a copy of the <u>Chronicles of Oklahoma</u> for June 1925.
  - 6: *Illiteracy Commission, 1925.* Aside from appointments of members, of interest is a National Education Association letter about the problem of illiteracy.
  - 7: *Industrial Commission, 1925-1926.* Includes Christmas greetings to members, Edgar Fenton's memorandum about picketing, injury claims, the monthly report for March 1926, and applications.

## Box 5 Cont'd

Folder 8: *Initiative Petitions, 1926.* Features Campbell Russell's Refund Tax Bill and other bill proposals from the Russell's Taxpayers Association, and state question (134) concerning municipal utilities.

- 9: *Insurance Department, 1924-1926.* Includes merger of two fraternal associations, a solicitation of business, a complaint against an insurance company, a letter in opposition to automobile laws, a report of fire insurance, a resignation and replacement, and applications and endorsements.
- 10: Interstate Commerce Commission (1), 1926. Includes Rock Island finance docket, a Frisco valuation docket, a Missouri Pacific finance docket, a Vernon and Lubbock branch line of the Oklahoma City Junction Railway valuation docket, intervention orders (including one from the cottonseed crushers), the 1919 Okmulgee Railway report of financial condition, and Florida House of Representatives Memorial Number One about rates and agriculture.
- 11: Interstate Commerce Commission (2), 1925. Contents are the Missouri, Oklahoma, and Gulf Railway accounting report, Oklahoma and Rich Mountain Railroad Company certification of public convenience and necessity, a report of oil equipment theft, an investigation of a corporation commissioner, a <u>Washington Farmer</u> editorial, an investigation of the oil and gas conservation division, and ICC cases, including a lawsuit.

#### 12: Department of Labor, 1924-1925.

Discusses an arbitration, conciliation board and reorganization of the department. Reports include the U.S. Department of Labor report of the industrial, agricultural, and general employment outlook for 1925, a report of activities for 1923 and 1924, a report on lack of cooperation with the labor department regarding violations of wage laws, an allegation that the state violated the constitutional provision of an eight-hour day for its employees.

- 13: Langston University (1), 1924-1926.
   Includes presidential controversy, applications and endorsements for presidents and regents, a 1924-1925 catalog, a 1924-1925 financial report, and a clipping and letter about Marquess from 1920.
- 14: Langston University (2), 1920-1923.
   Includes replacing the president in 1924, 1919 and 1920 letters about problems at the college, a 1916 letter suggesting the hiring of Marquess, a 1924 letter from former president McCutcheon recommends changes in

the organization of the college, a copy of "Wickedness in High Places Laid Bare," and the old anti-Marquess tract.

Box 6

## Folder 1: Proposed Legislation (1), 1924-1925.

Suggestions include a Bureau of Criminal Identification and Investigation, a citizens excise board, a state primary, public utilities regulation, taxes, arbitration, reform of workers' compensation, hiring of school doctors and nurses, patents, protection from foreclosure and other seizures of property, utility rate regulation, limits to judicial jurisdiction, marriage law modification, a prison label law, flood control and drainage, a fish hatchery in northwest Oklahoma, mandatory teaching of the US Constitution, free textbooks, tuition, conservation, and ideas concerning bonds, taxes, and utilities.

2: Proposed Legislation (2).

Proposed are tax exemption for cotton manufacturers, a fund for the payment of claims against liquidated banks, a school tax, legislation dealing with roads, hairdressers, courts, electoral reform, boxing regulation, auto theft, textbooks, libraries, a State Board of Censorship, the mandatory teaching of the US Constitution, insurance companies, the Resolutions of the Seminole County Farmers Association, and controversy over the proposal to abolish the Muskogee city court.

3: Proposed Legislation (3), 1925.

The Muskogee controversy continues. Other suggestions concern a new judicial district, textbooks, domestic relations court, a tax on vending machines, other courts, a refund to the coal companies of the gross production tax, roads, the geological survey, meat grading, mandatory teaching of the US Constitution, the Hasty Marriage bill, appropriations for Langston, firearms registration, repeal of income and inheritance taxes, and opposition to the prison label bill.

4:  $10^{th}$  Legislature, 1925.

Includes the roll calls for the repeal of the prison label bill, local addresses of senators, bills signed by the governor, and names submitted but not confirmed.

- 5: Market Commission, 1923-1926.
   Includes an annual report and letters supporting the inspection of produce and opposing the abolition of the board. Controversy concerns EK Gaylord's complaint about advertising in the <u>Marketing Bulletin</u>.
- 6: *Board of Medical Examiners, 1924-1926.* Features appointments, a reciprocity agreement, and reorganization of the board.

## Box 6 Cont'd

Folder 7: *Oklahoma Military Academy, 1923-1926.* After an investigation, the president resigns, leading to applications for the position. Items include overdue bills, letters of resignation from board members, report to justify a deficiency, a report of the availability of liquor, application forms for students, and an OMA catalog.

8: State Mining Board, 1925-1926. Includes promotions, personnel changes at the Bartlesville Petroleum Experimentation Station, a copy of the federal state agreement creating the station, illegal licensing of mining engineers, a request from the United Mine Workers for a practical miner on the board, and problems at Henyretta due to the 1925 strike.

- 9: State School of Mines, Miami, 1923-1924. Includes resignations and appointments of regents, a school president in politics, and the financial report.
- 10: Darlington Home for Narcotic Addicts, 1924-1925.
   Includes suggestions for improvement, investigative report, a report of a visit to Rikers Island, narcotics abuse from the New York Police Department, proposed closing of Darlington, support for the superintendent, complaints about the management of the institution, personnel problems, a petition for the release of an addict, and a report of expenditures for 1923-1924.
- 11: *Northeastern State Teachers College, 1925-1926.* Items concern money problems, a deficiency authorization, and support for the president.
- 12: Northwestern State Teachers College, 1925-1926.

#### Box 7

Folder 1: *Oil and Gas Conservation, 1925-1926.* Endorsements, and rules and procedures for conservation.

2: Oklahoma A & M College, 1924-1926. Contents include an objection to compulsory military training, a letter about mattresses, the 1925 football schedule, a typhoid scare, personnel matters and favors, a statistical comparison of A & M with other US colleges, revolving fund reports, and a description of the duties of a typical faculty member.

## Box 7 Cont'd

Folder 3: *Oklahoma College for Women, 1924-1926.* Items are the replacement of a deceased president, a deficiency request, an inspection report of the power and heating system, and a <u>Harlow's Weekly</u> featuring the college.

- 4: *Board of Examiners in Optometry, 1924-1925.* Appointment.
- 5: *Board of Osteopathic Examiners, 1924-1925.* Commissions and appointments.
- 6: *Panhandle A & M College, 1924 & 1926.* Another president under fire, an appropriation, college politics, and a map of the area serviced by the college.
- 7: Oklahoma State Penitentiary (1), 1923-1924. Topics include miscellaneous felons, leaves of absence, overcrowding, transfers of inmates, the license tag plant, the prison goods label bill, proposed legislation to restrict interstate commerce in prison-made goods, a status report, baseball, snapshots of Talihina, a letter about transferring convicts to the Talihina tuberculosis institution, and suggestion that the penitentiary begin manufacturing sewer pipe and paving brick.
- 8: Oklahoma State Penitentiary (2), 1924-1925. Topics are baseball, violation of the eight hour day law by guards, individual requests from convicts, twine and rope insurance, the union label, the Bureau of Labor Statistics report, convict labor, requests for passes to execution, and status reports.
- 9: Oklahoma State Penitentiary (3), 1925. Includes requests to watch executions, a report on the operations of the printing plant for fiscal year 1925, letter to Governor McLean of North Carolina about convict labor, items about prison-made goods, rewards, escapes, captures, transfers, and clemency.
- 10: Oklahoma State Penitentiary (4), 1926.
   Includes a complaint about twine, a plan for the interstate sale of prisonmade goods, requests for passes to executions, an item about the prison label, a report of the prison population by race and sex, bricks and buildings, and a report for July 1 through December 31, 1925.
- 11: Pension Department, 1924-1926.
   Topics are a routine rejected application, a major dispute between pension commissioner C.J. Stewart and Tom Anglin about the eligibility of Confederate veterans for aid.

Box 8

- Folder 1: *Board of Pharmacy, 1924-1926.* Appointments.
  - 2: *Proclamations*, 1924-1927.

Includes Inauguration Day for 1927, Fire Prevention Week, Independence Sunday, American Forest Week, Child Health Day, Law and Order Sunday, Home Building Week, Thanksgiving, Disabled American Veterans Forget-me-not sale, Father and Son Week, Voice of Oklahoma Week, Navy Day, Constitution Day, Sesquicentennial Exhibition, Charles Haskell homecoming holiday, National Thrift Week, and a proposed constitutional amendment about taxes.

- 3: Oklahoma State Reformatory, 1923 and 1924. Includes monthly reports of revolving funds, committee reports from the Oklahoma Agricultural and Industrial conference, personnel problems, a report of activities, and a financial statement as of October 31, 1924.
- 4: *Oklahoma State Reformatory, 1925.* Includes material about a counterfeiting attempt at Granite reformatory and a financial report from Darlington from mid 1923 to the end of 1924.
- 5: *Oklahoma State Reformatory, 1926.* Appointment of a new warden.
- 6: *Requisitions (1), 1923-1924.* Includes Jacob Dies to Kansas, P. M. Hobbs to Texas, Ora E. Raine to Kansas, and Ed Stiger from Kansas. Also items are letters, telegrams, affidavits, and documents relating to extradition requests.
- 7: *Requisitions (2), 1924.* Sought from Texas was Arthur Kellar, while Texas sought Prior McDonald and Kansas requested Clyde Good. Includes other cases.
- 8: *Requisitions (3), 1924.* Texas requested Irvin Lundy and J. F. Chambers, Missouri sought Len Brookshire, and Oklahoma asked Kansas to send A. B. Allen. Includes other cases.

Box 9

Folder 1: Requisitions (4), 1923-1924.
Includes H. G. Bartels to Kansas, John Delamar to California, Tom Hendley to California, Crenshaw R. Rennee to Texas, Frank Smith from Florida, W. C. Taylor to South Carolina, Red Climer to Arkansas, George B. Benton to Colorado, and others. Box 9 Cont'd

- Folder 2: *Queen Marie of Romania, 1926.* Includes telegrams from Trapp as he unsuccessfully attempted to arrange the queen's visit to Oklahoma through her American intermediary.
  - 3: Oklahoma School for the Blind, 1924-1926. When the superintendent died, his wife replaced him and established a memorial to him at the school. Documents concern the manufacture of brooms, a political attack on the superintendent, a deficiency, dolls for orphans, and the abolition of Darlington.
  - 4: *State School for the Deaf, 1924-1926.* Topics are repairs to the heating system and a proposal to place tubercular patients in Sulphur.
  - 5: State School for Girls, 1924-1926.
     Includes the commitment papers of an individual, a request for a release, a Halloween invitation on cloth, a Thanksgiving invitation, and a request for a witness.
  - 6: *State v. Johnnie Washington, 1924.* Murder, case made No. 410. District Court of Jackson County.
  - 7: *Soldiers' TB Sanatorium, Sulphur, 1925-1926.* Includes information about tubercular patients and the dedication program.
  - 8: Southeastern Teachers College, 1924-1926. Deficiency.
  - 9: Southwestern Teachers College, 1924-1925. Invitations and applications for employment.
  - State Training School for Negro Boys, 1924-1925. Includes applications, the annual report for 1924, and allegations of miscarriage of justice.
  - 11: *State Tuberculosis Sanatorium, 1924.* An invitation declined.
  - 12: State Tuberculosis Sanatorium for Colored People, 1923-1926. Contents are a report of conditions at Boley, a request for a performance by the boys quartet, information on the abolition of the institution, a supplement to the annual report dated January 1925, a deficiency, and information about the merger of the boys training school and the tuberculosis sanatorium.

#### Box 9 Cont'd

Folder 13: Union Soldiers' Home, 1924-1926. Includes reports of conditions, the custodian of the Grand Army of the Republic hall, suggested appointments to the board of trustees and the superintendency, information about the Spanish War Veterans Annual Encampment, reports of problems at the home, and financial reports for 1922 through 1925.

Box 10

## Folder 1: University of Oklahoma, 1924-1926.

Include an amnesiac, the Crippled Children Law, assumption of the presidency by Bizzell, a proposal for the collection of territorial papers, a reprint of "The Political Party and the Oklahoma Nominating System," the university book exchange, support of Governor Brough for the presidency of the university, an alumni directory for April 1924, a status report for November 1924, admissions, and the need to economize while avoiding the diminution of the university's quality.

- 2: University of Oklahoma Hospital, 1924-1926. Items concern the transfer of a patient, the X-ray, and a revolving fund report for October 1925.
- 3: *University Preparatory School, 1924-1926.* Contents on employment, an overdue account, the water tower, applications, endorsements, and a firing.
- 4: University Board of Regents, 1924-1926. Items include appointment of a regent, a request for aid in obtaining a degree from the University of Oklahoma without visiting the campus, adult education, faculty leaving for higher paying jobs, and the 1925 financial report.
- 5: U. S. Veterans Hospital, Muskogee, 1924-1926. Topics are the award of a Distinguished Service Cross to Lee Gilstrap and the purchase of the hospital from Oklahoma.
- 6: *Western Oklahoma Home, 1923-1925.* Letters supporting the removal of the superintendent including one that charges the superintendent is a socialist and a bad administrator. Other items on financial problems, a deficiency, and report of conditions.
- 7: *Western Oklahoma Hospital, 1924-1926.* Includes a financial report, a drug addict, and the quail season.

#### Box 10 Cont'd

Folder 8:	Western Oklahoma Tuberculosis Sanatorium, 1924-1926.
	Includes a report of weight gains and losses of the patients.

# 9: *Whitaker State Orphan Home, 1924-1926.* Items on pay cuts, release of employee, applications and endorsements, reports of conditions and needs, pressure to remove the superintendent who may have sold a state automobile to finance the purchase of a private one.

- 10: *Miscellaneous*. Items concern a rooming house tax and the Spavinaw Mountain Club and town charter for Burbank.
- 11: *State v. Jack Russell, 1926.* Death case, case made, District Court of Stephens County.
- 12: *State v. L. L. Howard, 1925.* Murder, case made, District Court of Carter County.

## RG 8-F-3 Requisitions

Box 1

- Folder 1: 1926. Franklin R. Cory to Kansas, W. A. Houser to Colorado.
  - 2-4: *1925.* Claude Nigh to Indiana, J. C. Elliott to Arkansas; F. W. Dillard to Texas; and Pearl A. Guthrie to Kansas and Joe Pierson to Kansas.
  - 5: *1925-1931.* J. H. Brown, Franklin R. Cory to Kansas, Paul Carney and Gale Martin to Texas.
  - 6: *1923-25-26.* Hanley Booth to Arkansas, Henry Carr, Ray Strand to Illinois, Joe Pierson to Kansas.
  - 7: *1925.* Ernest Covey from Illinois.

## **RG 8-F-3** <u>Executive Journals (Ledgers)</u>